
New Mexico Gay Rodeo Association
Board of Director Meeting Minutes
Zoom Meeting, July 8, 2024 

Those in attendance include: Michael Kaplan, Jeff Lowe, Ed Powers, Dave Henzel, David J Smith-Josh/Seliah joined later on the call (Non voting member)
1.Meeting called to order at 7:01 pm
2.Approval of the agenda for tonight’s meeting so moved by Ed, seconded by Dave-unanimously approved.  
3.Approval of the meeting minutes from the June 10, 2024 meeting: Motion by David, seconded by Dave-unanimously approved.
4.Michael Kaplan - President’s Report: Michael received an email letter of resignation from Monique Zimbelman as NMGRA Trustee. We held an emergency board meeting where we discussed options for someone to fulfill the balance of Monique’s term as Trustee. We selected Dave Henzel to be our choice. As a result, Michael called for a vote from the current board to add Dave to the NMGRA Executive board. Motion made by David, seconded by Ed, unanimously approved.
Next was a review of the draft for the NMGRA Standing Rules. Jeff recommended that we removed the whole section NINE of the Standing Rules, as they only apply to those at the IGRA level. Michael recommended keeping Just 1A , B and add C to keep the certification process for each IGRA official to be used at any member association rodeo. 
Motion to approve the revised and tonight amended Standing Rules brought by Ed, seconded by David-unanimously approved. 
Thus far Ed reports that we have received $810 in Rodeo Raffle ticket sales so far. David has both additional stubs and cash to deposit as well. Jeff has additional stubs to turn in also. Santa Fe Pride was a big success, we had a great presence on the Plaza, sold a lot of raffle tickets and gave out all the save the date cards. Seliah will send the template to Michael to get additional cards printed. Two Friends of Dorothy events, as well as other local events that cards can be shared at require the additional printing.  Dave Henzel will be going to Denver, Minneapolis and Oklahoma rodeos as our trustee. Since John Blair was never awarded the Grand Marshall buckle in 2022, we’re going to award it to him at the Tumbleroot show on Thursday night before our rodeo. 
5.Vice President’s Report - Josh/Seliah:July 26th is the Leather Rodeo at Sidewinders.Brandon is flying in, Jasmine will be there, David is driving in as well. This will be when we “officially” sash Jeff Olson as our Mr NMGRA candidate for 2025. Brandon is doing a solo show on August 10th in Salt Lake City. This will be an underwear contest/auction.  Michael offered an opportunity for a Zoom get-together to go over the updated Rodeo Rules with Brandon and Seliah. Jeff confirmed the checks and paperwork have been submitted to IGRA for Brandon’s competition. Program ads will be discussed under the Rodeo Director’s report.
6.Jeff Lowe - Membership/Secretarial- Now that the required language is inputted into our Bylaws, we need to resubmit the regular 1023 form, and submit the $600 user fee. Michael is working with Brian Helander about our application. We now have the electronic signature page that needs to be sent in as part of the application. Because IGRA didn’t originally submit themselves as an umbrella organization with all of the individual state organizations covered, we are essentially on our own when it comes to submitting the 501c3 application. Jeff’s name has been added as an authorized signature on NMGRA checks. One member, whose former membership had lapsed has paid his membership with us-Drew Overbeck. Motion made by David, seconded by Dave-unanimously approved. We now have 45 NMGRA paid members at this time. 
7.Ed Powers - Treasurers Report- Revenue for the month of June was $5464.93. The majority of that was buckle sales. Membership renewals for Teeny Copafeelya and Drew Overbook both came in. Invoices were sent to Maurice Elliot and Rainbow Cattle Company as well as program advertising for Housely Performance Horses and the Capital Hill Mansion B&B (Carl Schmidt). Our beginning balance in June was $22832 and our closing balance was $20194.36. In real time, we currently have $26371.22. Michael was able to secure a $5000 Platinum Sponsorship donation level from Plaza Cafe. The new timing lights have been paid as well as the buckle order. Stock contractor check of $1000 was processed. Total expenses for the month of June were $6270.62, which left us with a profit of $1771.78 in June. Thus far in the month of July, we’ve had buckle sponsorship monies come in for $1510 and $260 for ribbon sales. Randy Steele paid $100 for program advertising thus far. David and Ed will work offline, on some of the sponsorships that automatically included program advertising. Jeff confirmed that some of the ribbon sponsors were being followed up with to get in their payments. 
8.Dave Henzel - Trustees Report -Dave has been tasked with creating a format to share documents easily at the IGRA level, and has offered his assistance to help create the same data storage locations for NMGRA. Standing Rules, ByLaws, Royalty handbook, logos, etc. The IGRA convention calendar has been posted with the schedule of committee meetings as well as the dates and times of all the BOD meetings. IGRA Convention 2024 will be held in Grand Rapids, MI on Nov 16th. Dave will find out how many delegates we can have representing us. The IGRA BOD meetings are on Nov 14, Board of Trustees meetings and standing and adhoc meetings. 
9.David J Smith - Rodeo Director - July 23, August 6 and August 13th are the next dates for the rodeo production meetings. All contracts have been signed. Brian Helander has taken care of the EMS and trash/dumpsters for our rodeo. Stall shavings and hay, as well as feed for the stock have been arranged.   Quote for the tables/chairs was approved, additional tables were ordered to facilitate a better registration. Monkey Truck is confirmed as a food vendor. Ed has another contact that may provide additional food items if needed. Michael is working with Belinda from Plaza Southside on a limited menu for the survivors luncheon on the Monday after our tear down. Dave continues to add information to make it easier to navigate through our website.  David will supply Dave with a copy of the rodeo weekend events calendar. Vendors are continuing to be sought after to be at our rodeo. Michael Nyer and Emily Allison (from ILGRA) will be at the NMGRA booth where we’ll be selling raffle tickets, baked goods and snack foods (all suggested donations)  Michael mentioned another vendor that had wanted to be at our rodeo last year, and couldn’t because of illness. Michael will see them at Spanish Market at the end of July. Seliah confirmed that SW Cares would be at our rodeo as well.   Marshall Martinez stopped Michael at Santa Fe Pride about being a vendor at our rodeo for Equality NM    
10. Old Business - Michael Kaplan -
August 12th will be the next NMGRA BOD meeting. Motion to adjourn by Ed and seconded by Jeff at 8:22 pm-unanimously approved.

